
From the Town 

Box 310, 129 Railway St.                                         

Phone: 306-771-2284                                            

Fax: 306-771-2899                                            

Office E-mail:                                                    

townofbalgonie@sasktel.net                         

Recreation:                                                           

balgonieparkrec@sasktel.net                             

Newsletter:                                                            

balgonienews-

letter@sasktel.net                   

Emergency Number/After hours:                   

306-535-4235                                                 

REGULAR OFFICE HOURS                               

9:00 a.m. to noon & 1:00p.m. to 5:00p.m.                                                     

Newsletter                                                                                               

Information 

All information must be                      

received by May 20th, 2018                   

to be included in the                            

June 2018 issue of                                       

The Talk Of The Town. 

Prices for advertising a business: 

$10– Business card size.                                             

$30– 1/9thpage ad.                                                      

$60– Half page ad.                                                             

$120– Full page ad. 

Local programs & announcements                                       

are not charged.  However, you must                               

have a Balgonie Post Office                          

Box # to advertise. 

Send all items to :                                           

balgonienewsletter@sasktel.net 

No later than the 20th of each month. 

Open to the public.  They are regularly scheduled on the 2nd & 4th                          

Mondays of every month starting at 6:15 p.m. in the Council Chambers 

of the Balgonie Administration Building.            

Council meetings are scheduled for May 14th & 28th.  

Council Meeting Information 

2018 

May 1st—PSMHA Registration 

May 1st, 8th & 15th—Craft and Chat 9:30 - 2:30 

May 6th—Play School AGM Balgonie Elementary School 6:30 

May 12th— Ladies Night Balgonie Multiplex  

May 13th— Mother’s Day 

May 14th & 28th—Council Meeting Balgonie Administrative Building 6:15 

May 27th—Balgonie Swimming Pool Registration 12:00 - 2:00                                  

          Balgonie Multiplex 

May 29th— Garage sale registration deadline 

June 1st—Elks Poker Night 6:30 Registration 

June 2nd—Community Garage Sale 

June 10th—Play School Registration 6:00 - 7:00 p.m.                                                  

Any correspondence sent to the office, or Facebook,  

without contact information will not be addressed, 

nor will the issue that it may pertain.  If you would 

like a response, or for Council to address an issue,                     

your information is required. 

 

IF YOUR GARBAGE OR RECYCLING BINS ARE NOT 

ON THE CURB PRIOR TO 7:00 A.M.  ON PICK-UP 

DAYS, IT WILL BE YOUR RESPONSIBILITY TO                 

DISPOSE OF THE CONTENTS.                                            

LORAAS WILL NOT RETURN FOR PICK-UPS. 



Happy                     

Mother’s Day 

2018 

Recreational Vehicle Parking 

There are now seasonal restrictions on the parking and storage of recreational vehicles such     
as campers and motor homes which are used for travelling and recreational activities. 

 No more than 2 recreational vehicles may be parked in the front, rear or side yards 

on a drive way on residential sites from April 1 to November 1 inclusive, and  

 these vehicles can not be within 2 meters (6.57 feet) of the outside  

 edge of the curb.  

 

 Council is concerned about the safety of other residents when these large  

 recreational vehicles are parked on roads and driveways and could possibly be            

impeding on people’s sight lines while walking, or driving. 

 

To the Grade 8 classes of                              

Balgonie Elementary School.                        
Our sincerest Thanks for shovelling 

out our cars, parking lot, entrances 
and sidewalks.  It was so                          
very much appreciated.                                    

What a "random act of kindness."  
Thank you again.    

 

From  the residents of Heritage Court. 
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Employment Opportunity  

Town of Balgonie Office Assistant 

 

The Town of Balgonie is accepting applications for the full time position of Office Assistant.  

The successful candidate has:  

 

 knowledge of accounting practices and procedures; 

 strong computer skills; 

 effective communication and organizational skills; 

 municipal experience – knowledge of Munisoft, Microsoft Word and Excel would be an asset; and 

      the ability to work alongside staff, council and ratepayers. 

 

This position offers a pension, benefits package and a group health plan.  

 

Please submit your resume before May 14, 2018 stating experience, education, qualifications,                                 

and references to:  

 

Town of Balgonie  

Box 310  

Balgonie, SK  S0G 0E0  

Fax: 306-771-2289  

Email:  townofbalgonie@sasktel.net 

 

Council thanks all applicants, however, only those selected will be contacted.   

A criminal record will be required before employment. 

mailto:townofbalgonie@sasktel.net


Trimming and removing trees: 

Before cutting down any trees, please note the following: 

-Residents must receive permission from the town to remove any 

trees which are on “Town Property”. 

-Depending on your lot, the first number of meters  from the curb,  is 

considered Town  Property. 

-Elm trees must not be pruned between  April 30th—August 31st. 

-SaskPower will trim trees in danger of coming into contact with 

power lines.  You may submit a request for them to trim trees on line 

at saskpower.com or by phoning them at 310-2120. 









For the first time Tumbleweed Theatre entered 
Theatre Saskatchewan's Theatre Fest.  This year's 

completion was held in Weyburn from                           
April 1 - 8.  Seven theatre groups from across                 

Saskatchewan competed.  Seven plays in seven 
evenings.  Tumbleweed Theatre took our 2017 

Dinner Theatre play 'Exit Laughing'.  We are 
thrilled to report that Sharon Pope received the 

trophy for Best Actress and Wendy Mokelki                  
received the trophy for Runner-Up to the Best     

Director.  Congratulations to the cast and crew for 
a job well done.  

  
Thank you to everyone from Balgonie and                      

surrounding area for supporting local theatre.  
The Balgonie Museum  Committee is asking for 

donations of mannequins, to display some of 

the different uniforms they have received.  

Please call 771-2284 if you are able to help.  

Thank you. 

BALGONIE ELKS 
Poker Night June 1 

Registration 6:30pm first 80 players.  

$50 entry fee.  

Play begins 7pm.  

One $50 rebuy in first hour.  

50% payout. Remaining funds back to community programming done by Balgonie Elks. 

Balgonie Seniors 50 Plus Club 

402 Qu'Appelle St, Balgonie, SK 

 

Bark yard BBQ tickets available from every Balgonie Elks Lodge member for $5 each. The Elks host a BBQ for 12 people in your 
yard. Email if you don’t know a lodge member.  

 

Planning is underway, with support of the Town of the Balgonie, for the July 1st Family Fun Day. Parade theme is local sports 
teams and colours. Facebook page will be updated with details. Summer Wagon of fun tickets will be available soon.  

 

Follow us on Facebook @balgonieelks572 
Email: Balgonie.elks@gmail.com 
#ElksProud 
 
If you are interested in joining our Lodge, please give Darren Kiel a call at (306) 591-3802. We meet at the Balgonie Multiplex 
the 3rd Tuesday of every month, next meeting May 15, 2017 @ 8pm.  

 
#ElksProud 

Do you wish you could dazzle your family with a 

tune at the piano?  Do you?                                        

Come and learn to play the piano.                                                

For details, please call Judith at 306-771-2950. 

mailto:Balgonie.elks@gmail.com
tel:(306)%20591-3802


Congratulations to the Raven’s,                     

Alexis Petford and her teammates                       

on winning the Provincials. 









The Town Transfer Station will have spring clean up bins provided in the month of May.  The 

TRANSFER STATION is electronically set up to provide our town residents with accessibility day or 

night.  The Town of Balgonie offers these services on site at the TRANSFER STATION, but has the 

added responsibility to ensure that environmental regulations are followed.  Municipalities can be 

fined for burning unapproved items and not disposing of things in the manner set forth by the                

Provincial Ministry of Environment and the Provincial Clean Air Act.    

Recently, items have been left at the TRANSFER STATION which are not permitted.  Please ensure that you 

read and understand what items are allowed and not allowed to be left at the TRANSFER STATION.                  

Individuals who leave items which are not allowed will be required to clean up the improper disposal, and/

or pay charges for the Town to remove the items.  The transfer station cards can be cancelled at the                     

discretion of the Council of the Town of Balgonie.   

 THE TRANSFER STATION IS NOT A GARBAGE DUMP! 

The Transfer Station is a location where the following items can be left: 

Scrap Metal 

Tree Branches and Grass Clippings (removed from the plastic bags) 

Compostable materials  

Oil and Containers - There is now an oil recycling centre station where you are able to dump unused oils 

and their containers on the south side of the station. 

The first Friday of every month, a Loraas bin is delivered to the transfer station.  This is for town                      

residents to use for the items which are too large for the household carts.  Please note, this is only to be 

used by  Balgonie residents.  Larger loads due to fence removal, renovation etc,                                             

should be taken to the Regina landfill. 

If the bins is full or not at the site, do not leave items, take them to the landfill. 

Key cards, which are lost, should be reported to the Town Office.  They will be removed from the computer 

system and a new card will be issued at a cost to you of $25.00.  If you are moving, please return the key card 

to the Town Office.  Diabetes also have clothing bins to take donations. 

THERE ARE CAMERAS AT THE TRANSFER STATION.  ANY PERSON WHO MISUSES THIS 

SERVICE WILL BE FINED AND HAVE THEIR CARD PRIVLEDGES REVOKED. 









May 2nd—4th                                  

Weather Permitting 

PLEASE REMOVE ALL VEHICLES FROM 

STREET DURING THIS TIME. 

 







Registration forms 

available on Town of 

Balgonie website 







Mon—3:30-7:00   Tues—3:30-8:00                                

Wed—9:00-1:30     Thurs 3:30-8:00                                 

Fri—1:00-5:30           Sat 10:00-1:30 





coming soon!!! 




